MINISTRY OF CIVIL SERVICE AND ADMINISTRATIVE REFORMS

MAURITIUS

Ministry of Civil Service and Administrative Reforms

Circular Letter No. 80 of 2013
E/128/5/01

26 November 2013

From:  Senior Chief Executive, Ministry of Civil Service and Administrative Reforms

To: Supervising Officers, in-charge of Ministries/Departments

Electric Fans — make ‘Pacific’

In view of the controversy surrounding the electric fans of make ‘Pacific’,
Supervising Officers are requested to ensure that such appliances are removed from
use in their respective organisations pending further advice from the authorities
concerned.

2. Supervising Officers are requested to bring the contents of this Circular Letter
to the attention of all officers concerned and of Parastatal and other Statutory
Bodies falling under the aegis of their respective Ministries and to ensure
compliance therewith.

. Seebaluck
Senior Chief Executive

Copy to: Secretary to Cabinet & Head of the Civil Service



